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THIS WEEK 
Sunday 1st August – Ninth Sunday after Trinity 
  9.30am – Holy Communion at St Stephen’s – led by David Candlin 
10.00am – Holy Communion a St Martin’s, in Church and live streamed –  

led by Nick Parish, with an update from Ruthie Markus, of AMECA. 
(NB A sales stall of Malawi made items will be available after the service). 

12.00pm – Baptism of Oliver at St Martin’s – led by David Candlin 
6.30pm – NO SERVICE 

 

Today, 1st August: St Martin's Choir sings at Guildford Cathedral  
09.45 Sung Eucharist – including music by Richard Shephard and Felton Rapley 
18.00 Choral Evensong – including music by Sumsion, Dyson and Stanford 
 
Iain will be playing the organ for us as usual, and we certainly intend to 'make a joyful 
noise' together on behalf of you all!  
 
Thursday 5th August  
10.00am – Holy Communion – led by David Candlin. 
                  In memory of John Syrad, our former verger, who passed away last year.   
                  All who knew John are invited to attend and refreshments will be served 
                  afterwards.                    
 

FUTURE SERVICES 
Sunday 8th August – Tenth Sunday after Trinity 
  9.30am – Holy Communion at St Stephen’s – led by Andrew Haviland 
10.00am – Morning Prayer at St Martin’s, in Church and live streamed –  

led by Graeme Lodge 
6.30pm – NO SERVICE 

 

 

Dear Friends, 
The theme this week is ‘the bread of life.’  Something ordinary, part of most of our lives, 
something we don’t often think much about. Like many things upon which we depend, 
bread is taken for granted. But when it is scarce, or becomes expensive, suddenly it 
becomes more noticed, talked about, appreciated and sought after. So it is with our 
relationship with Christ. Particularly the sacramental. These many months without our 
normal form of communion, or no communion, will hopefully have renewed our 
appreciation for the value and availability of the bread of life.           Nick Parish 

Sunday 1st August 2021 – Ninth Sunday after Trinity 



DISCIPLESHIP /STUDY/ WORSHIP MEETINGS 
 
Creationtide 
Advance notice that from Sunday September 5th to Sunday October 3rd we will be 
observing this season of the Church year. A programme of events, bible study, guest 
speakers, music and an eco-fair is being planned. Details to follow 
 
Our ministry for children. 
Ark will resume regular meetings from Sunday September 5th. New, will 
be a group for older children (year 4+). Both groups will meet during the 
10am service on a fortnightly basis. Please pray that they will prosper 
and nurture faith in the youngest members of our congregation. 
For these groups to work additional adult helpers are urgently required. This will not 
be a weekly commitment and any preparation will be minimal given the resources we 
use. If you can offer help please contact: 
Yvonne (07717 651123  stmartinsark@outlook.com ) for Ark or  
Graeme (01372 741746 graemelodge@hotmail.co.uk) for the older group.  
 
The Pilgrim Course 
Starting in October, this will be led by Graeme Lodge. Described as a ‘discipleship 
course’ it is for anyone who wants to explore Christianity and life following a Christian 
way. Full details soon. 
 
OTHER NOTICES 
David and Nancy moving to the West Midlands  
As I come to the end of my curacy at St Martin's, it's a joy to tell you that my next post 
will be as Team Rector of Bloxwich, a town in the West Midlands near Wolverhampton. 
Bloxwich is a large parish of 20,000 people served by three CoE churches in the Team 
Ministry - I will be rector of All Saints on the High Street. There are two churches on 
the housing estates on the edge of the town, which my soon-to-be colleague Rev Chris 
Ward looks after. There are five primary schools (two of which are Church of England) 
and a secondary school in the parish - lots to keep me busy! No date has been set yet 
for the move or my licensing - but I imagine it might be in late September. I'll keep you 
posted! 

David Candlin 
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STEWARDSHIP 
 
Giving to St Martin’s and St Stephen on the Downs 
For general and stewardship giving you can give online giving via the Charities Aid 
Foundation.  
Donations can be either a one-off donation or a regular donation using direct debit.  
To make a donation either: 

1. Click on the following link: 

https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/13377 

OR 

2. Use your Smart Phone and Scan the QR Code below 
There is also a “Donate” button on our website. 
Thank you for your continued giving directly and via online giving. 
 

Cheques to St Martin’s 
If you would like to give a cheque donation to St Martin’s Church, please can you 
make the cheque payable to: 

The PCC of the Ecclesiastical Parish of Epsom 
Many thanks. 
 
 
MISSION FOR THE MONTH 
HOME 
Epsom and Ewell Refugee Network  
Epsom and Ewell Refugee Network help refugees and asylum seekers in this area 
with support and guidance. They connect with people and organisations who can help 
with English classes, housing, clothing, food and other essential needs and also 
organising social events. They collect goods and donations to help all refugees in the 
UK and Abroad.               Jill Chapman 
 
ABROAD 
USPG 
The United Society of Partners in the Gospel are the Anglican mission agency that 
partners churches and communities worldwide in God’s mission to enliven faith, 
strengthen relationships, unlock potential and champion justice. 
St Martin’s Mission and Outreach  make a donation through USPG specifically to 
South India.                              Meg Topley 
 
Can you please hold these Mission areas in your Prayers – Thank you 
 
Eco Fair 
As part of the Eco Fair on 25th September (and hopefully raising some money, too!) we 
are planning to put together a 2022 calendar. This will be available to buy (or at least, 
pre-order) at the fair. An attractive calendar needs some excellent pictures, of course, 
which is where you come in: is there a picture you would like to submit?  I think it would 
be nice to stick to images from within the parish, or at least Epsom/Ewell, but apart from 
that, anything on the theme of God's world/eco is welcome. Please send high quality 
photographs or art work to the office (the images need to be good quality in order to  

https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/13377


withstand being enlarged; highest quality possible on a mobile phone or a high 
resolution scan e.g. 600dpi), and please don't be shy - it will be lovely to see what 
appeals to you!  We'll include as many as we can. Thank you.  ….Helen Williams 

 
 

*** SAVE THE DATE *** - BEETLE DRIVE 
You are all invited to a Beetle Drive on Saturday 16th October 2021 
between 5.00 – 7.00 pm in Church House. We will be supplying tea and 
cake and all you need to play that old favourite – “Beetle”. We will 
continue to follow the relevant COVID guidelines and be socially 
distanced although we cannot speak for the beetles!     Events Team 
 
 
 

**** SAVE THE DATE **** 
 
St Martin’s Christmas Fair will be held on Saturday 27th  November 
2021 between 11.00 am and 3.00 pm. Please put this date in your 
diaries so that you can come and support us. The Christmas Fair is 
always very successful with lots of goodies to buy, food to eat and 
friends to meet. Watch out for more information in due course.    

                        Thank you       Events Team 
 

CONTACT US 
 

Parish Office: 
Church House, Church Street, Epsom, 

KT17 4PX   Phone:  01372 722567 
E-mail: stmartinsepsom@btconnect.com 

Website: www.stmartinsepsom.org 
 

The Revd Nick Parish – Vicar – 01372 743336 
Email: vicar@stmartinsepsom.org 

 

The Revd David Candlin – Curate - 07723 849 477 
Email: revcandlin@gmail.com 

 
The Revd Canon Adrian Esdaile - Priest in Retirement - 01372 723770 

Email: esdaileadrian@yahoo.co.uk 
(available for Contemplative Prayer, Counsel,  
Spiritual Direction and the Healing Ministry) 

 
  

mailto:stmartinsepsom@btconnect.com
http://www.stmartinsepsom.org/
mailto:vicar@stmartinsepsom.org
mailto:revcandlin@gmail.com
mailto:esdaileadrian@yahoo.co.uk


Latest message from Food Bank 
Wishlist: This week we need help with: 

Urgent: 

• Powdered Milk 

• Honey  

• Cooking Sauce 

• Crisps and treats for children 

• Bags for life 

Wanted: 

• Milk UHT (SS & FF) 

• Long-life Sponge Puddings 

• Coffee 

• Custard 

• Mayonnaise 

• Noodles 

• Peanut Butter 

• Long life fruit juice 

• Tinned Vegetables 

• Squash 

• Instant Mash 

• Hot Chocolate 

• Tinned Meat (hotdogs, meatballs 
etc) 

• Pasta/beans with meat 

• Tinned fish 

• Sugar (500g packets) 

• Shower gel 

• Shaving Foam 

• Male/Female Deodorant 

• Baby Wash 

• Spaghetti in sauce 

• Household Cleaning Products 

• Adult toothpaste 

• Kids Toothbrushes 

• Shampoo 

• Ketchup/brown Sauce 

• Nappies – size 5, 6, 6+ and 7 

• Pull-ups – size 6, 6+, 7 and toddler 
training pants 

 

Please, no more donations of the following items at this time: pasta, tampons, 
marmalade, cat/dog food, spam/corned beef, adult toothbrushes. 
 
You can donate at the usual supermarket points, or bring donations to our car park 
(please wear a mask); 
Epsom & Ewell Foodbank, Generation Resource Centre, (Behind West Ewell Primary 
School), Ruxley Lane, Ewell, KT19 0JG 
Donation Drop Off Times: Monday to Friday 9am – 2pm 
 

* PLEASE MAKE SURE ALL DONATIONS ARE SEALED, IN DATE AND DO NOT 
CONTAIN ALCOHOL* 
 

Can't get to the shops? You could text to make a small donation, send us a 
supermarket delivery to the address above, or contact us about sponsoring some fresh 
fruit & veg! 
You can help by texting 70450 to donate: 
Text FOODBANKGIFT2 to donate £2   Text FOODBANKGIFT3 to donate £3 
Text FOODBANKGIFT5 to donate £5  Text FOODBANKGIFT10 to donate £10 
Text FOODBANKGIFT15 to donate £15 Text FOODBANKGIFT20 to donate £20 
Kind regards, Chris Shortt  



 

  



   



   



   



   



   



 


